[image: image1.jpg]


The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and             District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-chairman
	Ian King
	
	

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and             District Community Council 
Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk
On Monday 8th December 2014, at 7.25pm 

1)    Present: Community Councillors Kathleen Beaton, Ian King, Alisdaire Lockhart, Alistair Pattullo. 

       SBC Councillors: Michelle Ballantyne, Vicky Davidson. Community Police Sergeant Robbie Noble

[Also in attendance: 4 members of the public]

        Vice Chair Ian King opened the meeting at 7.25pm. He reminded those present that 

· all comments should be addressed through the Chair 

· all recording devices should be switched off and that

· Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise.

2) Apologies: G Easton, T Combe, N Wirsten 
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 10th November 2014 were approved with the following amendments:
 Item 4 Matters Arising: Item 10 b insert “and leased to Selkirk Regeneration Company” Open Forum b) insert “as a short term solution” d) insert “also asked if other primary schools get swimming lessons?” Item 7 c) insert “on membership of Scrutiny” Item 8 delete “abandoned” insert “deferred”.
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda:

V Davidson asked if anyone from the CC had attended the opening of Philiphaugh Playpark and

Cllr Beaton confirmed she had been present.
5)     Declarations of interest; None

6)    Community Police Report: Sgt Noble read out police report. He spoke to items from the previous minutes: enhanced traffic speeding reporting can be implemented in areas reported by the public (I King suggested that the A7 from the south near the High School would be a good area for this). New drink driving laws are now in place and the public are warned that checks are taking place and drivers might be breathalysed mornings and evenings. A presentation on detecting and reporting cannabis cultivation will be organised for early 2015. M Ballantyne asked about results from Stop and Search actions – there has been a high conversion rate in the Borders from S&S, illegal drugs and offensive weapons are the main issues that this activity addresses. I King asked about the current situation with regard to youth complaints – it was confirmed a lot of work has been done with youngsters, which has produced good results.
OPEN FORUM

a) MOTP1 raised issues around Pringle Park – water is being ‘piped’ off the road into the park leading to flooding and causing soil erosion; the wild flower beds are getting filled with dog mess. A discussion took place about the use of the bridleway for motorised vehicle access. MOTP1 is of the opinion that this is illegal. There is a problem with a rider who rides through the park when mums and toddlers are using it. MOTPs suggested there are problems with the location of dog bins in the park.

b) I King asked the SBC councillors who holds insurance for the Pringle Park playpark.

c) MOTP2 enquired about tree felling resulting from the flood protection work. Discussion followed about the necessity for the felling and plans for replacement landscaping. I King commented that future generations will benefit from work being carried out now. 

d) D Purves was disappointed that no-one has taken MSP Paul Wheelhouse round the flood protection works and again raised concerns about the banking erosion at the Skerrs. 

e) D Purves noted that the sign at the swimming pool has now been replaced and that the steps from the Glebe Park to Bemersyde Crescent have been repaired and hopes that the steps from the Stey Brae in to the park will also be dealt with.

f) K Beaton again raised the issue of flooding around Philiphaugh School House after rain. I King asked if photos could be taken to illustrate the problem, which might then be circulated to appropriate departments, M Ballantyne will follow this up with KB. 
V Davidson left the meeting at this point.
7)    Planning Applications: 1 received; siting of mobile snack bar at Riverside industrial estate.  This application was discussed in general terms only, referring to previous SBC operational policy and guidelines.
8)    Reports From SBC Councillors: 
        M Ballantyne reported on the following:

        a) Has asked the Roads Dept to improve signage around the Dunsdale Road closure.

b)     Resilient Communities; she explained it is incumbent on CC to initiate a meeting –, to  set a

       suitable date for a meeting and to invite the RC organisers to make a presentation.  If the public 

       reaction is positive, then it may be agreed that Selkirk be recognised as a Resilient Community. 

       It was noted the Secretary should arrange a meeting in the New Year.

c)     The plan for SBC winter service/ maintenance has been published and will be presented to SBC

       for approval tomorrow (9/12).

        School routes will be prioritised and details will be available on SBC website.

9)    Glen Hotel Wall & Temporary one way system: M Ballantyne reported that after investigation by Council officials a permanent one way system is not economically viable. There is still a legal stand-off between the Glen owners and SBC regarding ownership of the wall.

10)   Common Good Fund Working Group: The next meeting will discuss management plans and
        budgetary requirements. A Lockhart asked about the details of the CGF charitable status; SBC 
        is the Trustee for the  CGF and the CGFWG is the administrator.
11) Correspondence:  1 letter received by all members of the CC regarding setting up a Resilient
      Community in Selkirk (dealt with in item 8b). 

12) Treasurers Report & Evening Study Groups: T Combe not present so no report. Secretary
      reported that the CC Grant from SBC is now being processed.

13) Quality of Life and Small Schemes Funding: Members presented a few ideas for attracting
      funding; 

     A Lockhart suggested a) a survey of work required for Pant Well repairs; b) funding towards
     Landscape Planning at The Haining.

     A Pattullo suggested a) free wi-fi provision in Selkirk similar to the provision in Hawick and
    Jedburgh; b) new hanging basket wall brackets to replace those existing brackets which are no
    longer suitable.
     I King suggested a) repainting SHS railings; b) improvement to the footpath at the side of The
     Haining.

    M Ballantyne mentioned the decriminalisation of illegal parking so it is now theoretically possible for 
    SBC to employ its own traffic officers. I King suggested that CoT might deal with this. 

14) Reports from Sub Committees: 

a)  SHMG: I King reported that Selkirk Hill is currently in good order                                                                                                     

15) Reports from Community Organisations and Outside Bodies: None                                                                   16) AOCB: There being no other business the Vice Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance

     and conveyed Season’s Greetings to all present. 

    The meeting closed at 9.35 pm.

    Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in
    the Victoria Halls, Selkirk on Monday 12th January 2015 at 7.00pm.
Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………….

All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

